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COLLEGE CALENDAR 2022 – OCTOBER 
Monday 3rd Student Free Day 

Tuesday 4th First day of Term 4 for students 

Thursday 20th  Year 12 Farewell Assembly / Celebration Day 

Wednesday 26th VCE Exams commence 

Please Note:   all dates and times are subject to change 

 
PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 
LEARNING FOCUS 
 
GAT - The Year 12 General Achievement Test (GAT) was recently held on Wednesday Sept 7 for all students undertaking 
a Year 12 Subject. This was the first time that the revised GAT was implemented which required all Unit 3/4 VCE students 
and Senior VCAL students to undertake a Literacy and Numeracy Test. VCE students were then required to complete a 
general knowledge test in the afternoon. The new test has been designed to indicate whether students have 
demonstrated the literacy and numeracy skills typically expected of someone completing their secondary schooling – 
giving another indication of their readiness to move onto further education, training or employment. Our students were 
remarkable during the test with the external examiners commenting more than once on how wonderful our students are 
and the positive way in which they conducted themselves during the test.  
 
Teacher Practice - Staff have recently presented their Action Learning Tasks (ALT’s) to their learning teams, highlighting 

the new initiatives and strategies that they have trialled within their classrooms. These were based around improving 

literacy, numeracy, sustainability and the Berry Street model. Staff have shared with their learning teams their process of 

moving through the cycle of inquiry, their reflections and the feedback that they have received from their peers. This 

professional learning process allowed all staff to engage in conversations around the continual improvement in practice 

to support the learning of all students.  

NAPLAN - We are pleased to share with our community that we have received positive results from the 2022 NAPLAN. 

We have continued to see improvement in reading and writing at both Year 7 and Year 9 which highlights that our focus 

in these areas is having an impact on student learning outcomes.  Our Year 9 Numeracy data has also improved upon last 

year’s results. Numeracy continues to be an area of focus across Australia and we will continue to ensure that we are 

putting in strategies to support students by embedding numeracy across all subjects. It is pleasing to see that across all 

tests, our overall student results are trending upward with students moving from the lower bands into the middle bands, 

and from the middle bands into the top two bands. The majority of our students (72% - 89%) are placed above the National 

Minimum Standard in all tests – Reading, Writing, Spelling, Grammar and Punctuation and Numeracy.  

 
 
 
 

 

Issue: 8 Volume: 22   Date:  September 2022 

 

Acting Principal: Shane Kruger    Asst. Principals: Isabella Phillips/Tim Wright 

http://www.lilydaleheights.vic.edu.au/


Principal’s Report (continued)…. 
 
Whilst  NAPLAN does not measure all of the wonderful learning that takes place at Lilydale Heights College, it is one set 
of data that is used to inform how we can continue to improve teaching and learning at the College to support the learning 
growth of all students. 
 
YEAR 7 INFORMATION NIGHT 

We recently hosted our Year 7 2023 BBQ and Information Night on Monday Sept 5. This well attended event was an 
opportunity for our new students and their families to meet with staff and to hear key information to assist them with 
their transition to Lilydale Heights College. When speaking to our new students, they shared with me that they were 
feeling excited and nervous, but overall, were really looking forward to joining us in 2023. Our current Year 7 students 
and College Captains were wonderful ambassadors on the night, talking to students and families, assisting with the BBQ 
and speaking at the formal presentation. Our Year 7 Information Night was the first step in a six year journey at Lilydale 
Heights College and we warmly welcome our new students and families into our community. 
  

STUDENT EVENTS 

One of the things that I love about Lilydale Heights College is the range of learning opportunities that students are able to 

engage in, both inside and outside of the classroom. Some of these that have taken place over the previous few weeks 

include:  

Year 8 Camp - Recently our Year 8 students have been on a three day camp at Camp Howqua. Students were able to 

challenge themselves in a range of activities including horse riding, high and low ropes, archery, a survivor challenge, disc 

golf, an unnatural walk and the flying fox.  The feedback from the staff on the camp was that our students were ‘absolutely 

fabulous’. Feedback from the students was that the camp was great, the survivor activity a highlight and that they were 

able to cope for three days without their mobile phone.  There were a lot of tired faces when they returned on Friday, but 

all of the students that I was able to speak to shared that they had a great time on camp. Thanks to all of the staff for their 

attendance on this camp and for providing such a wonderful opportunity to our students. A special thank you to Ash Gell, 

Jane Scobie and Helene Butterworth for their organisation of the camp.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

VCAL Pizza – Our Senior VCAL students recently took on the challenge of making woodfired pizzas for staff. This task 

involved students taking orders from staff and then organising the preparation, cooking and delivering of pizzas. This 

authentic learning experience allowed students to work as a team, building their skills in planning, organisation and 

communication. Thank you to their teacher James Rippingale for providing our VCAL students with this opportunity. Thank 

you also to Halley Metcalfe, Jodie Smith and Troy McGown for their support and for helping out throughout the day.  

SIRC and Sustainability Movie Week – Our SIRC and Sustainability Club joined forces last week to raise much needed funds 

to support the building of a Koala Sanctuary.  A movie was screened in the PAC over a series of lunchtimes with popcorn, 

cookies and raffle tickets for sale. Students and staff gathered in the PAC to enjoy their cinema food and to relax as they 

watched The Lion King. Our remarkable SIRC and Sustainability Club students should be extremely proud of their 

achievements with this successful event.  

 



Principal’s Report (continued)… 

 
ARE YOUR CONTACT DETAILS CORRECT? 
 
It is important that we have the current contact details for students and their families. We will often send out 
communications via email, contact families via phone and, in an emergency, contact guardians or emergency contacts. If 
you have not done so recently, I would encourage all families to check that their contact details are accurate on Compass.     
If you need any assistance with checking your details, please do not hesitate to contact us at the College.  
 
TERM BREAK AND TERM 4 START DATE 
 
I would like to wish our entire community a wonderful term break. This is a time to reflect upon Term 3 and to recharge. 
I wish our Unit 3 and 4 students all the best as I know that all of them will be spending much of this school break preparing 
for their upcoming exams. Whilst there will be a lot of study, I do encourage them to find a balance by taking breaks, 
engaging in activities that they enjoy and to ensure that they take some time to look after their own wellbeing.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
A reminder to families that Monday October 3 is a Curriculum Day and will be a student free day.  Students will begin 
Term 4 on Tuesday October 4.  
 
THANK YOU 
 

I would like to extend my heartfelt thanks to all of our teachers and education support staff for their ongoing commitment 

and support this term in ensuring that all our students are able to continue to learn and grow in a safe, engaging and 

supportive environment.  I would also like to thank our students for a wonderful term of learning and for their contribution 

to our positive school environment.  

 

Finally, I would like to take this opportunity to say that I am extremely excited and privileged to have been appointed to 

the substantive Principal role at Lilydale Heights College. I am absolutely honoured to take on such an important role in 

leading our amazing school and would like to thank the community for putting their trust in me.  I look forward to the 

next chapter for Lilydale Heights College and working with our whole community to continue to build an inclusive learning 

community where all students are able to learn and thrive.  
 
 
 

 
Shane Kruger, Acting Principal 
 
 
 

 
 
 



YARRA GROUP ATHLETICS 
 
On Tuesday 30th August, 28 of our students went to Yarra Group Athletics to represent the College. The weather was wet 
and cold but we didn’t let that dampen our spirits.  Our students brought home a barrage of ribbons and we congratulate 
each and every student for their participation.  
 
Jake Angus   1st - High Jump, Triple Jump and Long Jump and 2nd - 400m  
Charlie Angus      1st- Triple Jump 
Annie Bloomfield  2nd - High Jump 
Chloe Homer   2nd -  Discus and 3rd - Shot Put  
Ashlee Stallworthy  2nd – Long Jump and 3rd - Javelin and Long Jump 
Charlie Aulich   3rd -  800m  
Hayley Ray   2nd - Shot Put  
Acacia Anderson-Bonsor 1st – Long Jump and 3rd – Triple Jump and Javelin  
Sara Longo   1st – Discus and 2nd -Shot Put 
Madison Cameron  1st - High Jump  
Tahlia Goodman  2nd – Javelin and 3rd - High Jump  
Maddie Fittolani  2nd -  Long Jump and 3rd - 100m  
Zahra Goodman  2nd  400m and 3rd - Javelin and 100m 
Marco Carusi   2nd - 100m  
Bailey Rankin   2nd -  Javelin  
Harry Whittle   1st – 800m and 2nd -1500m and 400m 
Gabriel Hammond  3rd - Javelin  
Bailey Wyss   2nd - 200m and 3rd - Shot Put 
Kayla Knight   2nd  - High Jump and 3rd - Long Jump 
Sam Gloury   3rd – High Jump 
 
The U17 Female 4 x 100m Relay also came 2nd. 
Overall, the whole team came 5th. 
 
Students that came 1st will now go through to represent the College at the Eastern Zone Athletics competition.   Thank 
you to all the students who managed the conditions and represented the College Values to their utmost - it was a great 
day to be a part of. 

 
Erin Rackham – Sports Teacher. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Yarra Group Athletics (continued)… 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



COMPASS LEVEL 4 AND BRONZE STUDENTS TRAINING WEEKEND 
 
We had a great training weekend at Alexandra with our Award students.  It was certainly a valuable set of experiences for 
the students over the entire weekend.    The students really applied themselves in all activities; they hiked and navigated 
around the bush, they developed their confidence and abilities around camp - in particular cooking filling meals on the  
trangia stoves and pitching their tents to keep the water out. They also developed their first aid skills and learned knots, 
putting them to good use in building a bridge to support the whole group whilst crossing a water-logged creek. 
 
As this was the first time the majority of these student had been away as part of the Award Program, they coped extremely 
well.  They were constantly having to draw upon their resilience, strength, thinking and problem solving skills. They were 
positive and really wanted to help each other and build their skills. It is always a pleasure to work with students in this 
way, sharing and hoping to build their connections and passions for working in the outdoors alongside the nature of the 
Award Program. 
 
Well done students!  Please remember to contact me if you have any questions with the other aspects of the Award 
Program. 
 
Clare Rayner – Compass & Duke of Edinburgh Co-ordinator. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Compass Level 4 and Bronze Students Training Weekend (continued)… 
 
 
             
                        
        

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Compass Level 4 and Bronze Students Training Weekend (continued)… 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



YEAR 10 LEADERSHIP DAY 
 
On Friday 2nd September,  a selection of Year 10 students participated in a program called, "The Personal Effectiveness 

Workshop," run by Marion Osmond.  This exciting workshop went for the full school day and it was jam packed with many 

helpful and insightful activities.  In the morning we started off with something called DISC which helps us understand 

ourselves and others.  It divides people into four sections based on our priorities in life, like whether we are more person 

or task oriented.  Already an hour or so in, we all had a better understanding of DISC. Then we went into detail about "7 

Tools for Effective Mindsets and Behaviour.”  Within these tools we explored positive mindsets and positive opportunities; 

we also looked into responsibility and resilience.  Then came my personal favourite part of the day - pizza for lunch!  After 

a good feed we all came together for one last discussion about mindsets and roadblocks.  I’m sure I can speak on behalf 

of the Year 10’s that got to participate by saying that we benefited greatly from the experience and were grateful to 

Marion  for coming out and giving us her time. 

Zoe Koch - Year 10.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



YEAR 11 GALA 
 
The Year 11’s stepped out in style for the 2022 Gala at the York on Lilydale.  Everyone put on their finest clothes and had 
a ball on the dancefloor.  Congratulations to Ms Louise Martin and the Gala Committee for organising a fabulous evening! 
A great time was had by all.  

 
Emma Steeper – Senior School Leader. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Year 11 Gala (continued)… 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



CAREERS 
 
Year 12 students had the opportunity to speak directly to University and TAFE representatives at a special workshop 
designed to explore tertiary course pathways.  Students worked in groups on a series of case studies to support their 
understanding of how tertiary pathways operate across a variety of industry areas at multiple University and TAFE 
institutions.     It was great to see all Year 12’s fully engaged in this session, building their career research and management 
skills.  We know that practicing these skills now will set them up for when they are at decision making points at the end 
of Year 12 and beyond.  
 
Special thanks to the Australian Catholic University, Box Hill TAFE, Deakin University, La Trobe University, Monash 
University, RMIT and Swinburne representatives for providing their time and expertise at this workshop. 
 
Juliet Honey – Careers Co-ordinator. 
 
 

CLAY TARGET SHOOTING 
 
2022 YARRA VALLEY SCHOOL ANNUAL CLAY TARGET CHAMPIONSHIP  
On 5th May, I competed in the Yarra Valley School Annual Clay Target Championship. In this event we were asked to shoot 
ten targets from three different disciplines, Skeet, DTL and 5-stand, single barrel, one shot per target. My total score came 
to 17/30, 3/10 in Skeet, 7/10 in 5-stand and 7/10 in DTL. This score was enough to get me second place in Senior Girls, 
Years 10-12.  
 
SOUTH-EAST ZONE SCHOOL STUDENTS CLAY TARGET CHAMPIONSHIPS  
On 2nd August, my brother Alasdair and I went to Frankston Australian Clay Target Club, to compete in the South-East 
Zone School Students Clay Target Championships. Alasdair shot a solid 13/30 coming in mid-field, an excellent score for 
his first ever competition. I shot a 21/30 to give me third in Senior Girls and will head up to the Victorian State Shooting 
Grounds in Echuca on 5th September.  
 
Aimee Norris – Year 12. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

The Lilydale Heights College SIRC would like to thank Bakers Delight 
Chirnside Park for their support and sponsorship of 
Breakfast Club on Tuesday and Thursday mornings 

 
 
 



YEAR 8 CAMP 
 
Last week, 113 Year 8 students and 12 teachers headed to Camp Howqua. The picturesque camp is located on the 

beautiful Howqua River and offered students the chance to trial a range of adventure activities including horse riding, 

high ropes, flying fox, survivor course, archery, low ropes and initiatives, disc golf and introductory hiking. Much fun and 

many laughs were had by all who attended.  

Ashlea Gall – Year 8 Learning Leader. 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Year 8 Camp (continued)… 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



YEAR 7 HEALESVILLE SANCTUARY EXCURSION 
 
On Monday 29th August and Wednesday 31st August, groups of Year 7 classes (including mine) went to Healesville 
Sanctuary for the day to learn about ecosystems.  While we were at Healesville Sanctuary, we were allowed to go and 
explore the Sanctuary and were given a worksheet to fill in throughout the day. We went around looking at so many 
different animals and species.  The work sheet related to our topic of ecosystems and classification.  We went around the 
Sanctuary looking at birds, kangaroos, reptiles and night animals, filling in the sheet as we went and learning lots of new 
things.  Each of the classes had a specific time that they had to meet up to watch the presentation as well.  The 
presentation had two parts.  One was about dingos and one was about lyrebirds, but the last class (my class) missed out 
on the lyrebird presentation because we ran out of time.  We learnt about the dingos’ habitat, adaptations and diet and 
we filled in our sheets with information on the dingo and how it is a keystone species.  
 
Ranita Menkins, 7C. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Year 7 Healesville Sanctuary Excursion (continued)… 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



KITCHEN GARDEN 
 
It has been a terrific term in the garden. While we have waited for the weather to improve, students have been busy 
pulling apart pallets so that they can make new veggie beds, germinating seeds and adding compost and mulch in 
preparation for planting.  In the kitchen, produce grown in the garden and some donations have been turned into carrot 
and celery soup, creamy broccoli soup, savoury muffins, lime muffins and apple turnovers.  Next term will see students 
design and create a watering system to help the plants survive over summer. 
 
Shannon Sargeant – Sustainability Leader. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



YEAR 7 FOODS & YEAR 9/10 BRUNCHES & LUNCHES  
 
Year 7 Foods students and Year 9/10 Brunches & Lunches students recently completed CATs where they had to design 
and produce fruit kebabs and French toast respectively.  We had some great results and students were very enthusiastic 
about the tasks.  They were encouraged to extend themselves by including a range of colours and presentation 
techniques.  
 
The Brunches and Lunches class also presented some great grazing brunch platters.  Well done to all involved. 
 
Sharon Francis – Foods Department. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Year 7 Foods and Year 9/10 Brunches & Lunches (continued)… 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Year 7 Foods and Year 9/10 Brunches & Lunches (continued)… 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



SCHOOL HOLIDAY ACTIVITIES IN THE HUB 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



PARENTZONE GROUP TERM 4 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Parentzone Groups Term 4 (continued)…  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



CHILDSAFE PRESENTS A SPECIAL SCREENING EVENT 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 


